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McLean Rotary Board of Directors Meeting

April 12, 2016

Present: President Lynn Heinrichs, iPast President Paul Sawtell, President-Elect Michael Arietti, Vice President Bob Rosenbaum, Secretary Bob Jansen, Treasurer Jan Auerbach, Director/Membership Chair Dana Sippel, Director Eva Sereghy, Director Glenn Yarborough, Webmaster Richard Golden  

March 15, 2016 BOD Minutes:  Michael made a clarification that no final decision had been made on the Citizen of the Year award.  The minutes amended as such were approved. 

Treasurer Report:  Jan provided the latest budget.  Everything is tracking to projections.

Vote on Walter Johnson:  The BOD voted unanimously to welcome Walt as a new member.  Bob J. to send out the 7 day letter to the Club.  We also discussed inducting Gregg Wiitala on 4-19 and Walter on 4-26.

District Grant (DG):  Michael reported out that SPARC or PRS could be good choices for us to apply for a DG.  Glenn will re-approach both groups and report back which would be the best to participate.  June 1 is the deadline to submit for this DG.

Citizen of the Year:  Glenn feels we should have a McLean Rotary Citizen of the year and we should recommend a local person as McLean Citizen of the year.  He feels they should be different folks.  

McLean Day:  Bob J. has begun organizing for this year’s event.  George Sachs had an idea he wanted to run by the McLean Day Committee which he will at our first organizational meeting on Tuesday, April 19th.
     
District Conference:  We agreed the $50.00 due for 2 Interact Members attending could be offset with the RYLA refund.  

Sponsorship for Chesapeake Bay Conference:  We agreed to solicit names from our members of eligible youth we could sponsor and then we’ll decide how to choose from that list of names.

Youth Protection Policy Webinars:  We discussed that some of our members who engage in Youth related activities need this District Training.  These members include Emir and Faraz. 

District Award Banquet Saturday July 16:  This banquet will be held in Fredericksburg.  Michael A. has taken the lead on reviewing all the eligible awards.  He will continue to update the Board on the status of his review.

RYLA:  This coming year’s event will be held on September 30, 2016.  Lynn encouraged us to begin working with the Interact People now for this coming year’s event. 

Miscellaneous:  
1. We were all reminded everyone of the upcoming District Training Assembly on May 14th.
2. Michael A. will hold a 2016/2017 Planning Meeting at his home on Wednesday, May 11th starting at around 6pm.
3. Michael A. commented on the recent Foundation Board meeting.  He encouraged them to always plan ahead and keep some money in reserve.  As it relates to the Youth Service Award his recommendation would be to make that selection/event a big deal with no money being distributed.

